ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF THE PARISH OF ETTON

13 MARCH 2017
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Mrs Armstrong, Mr Bell, Mr Dicconson, Mr Eggleston, Ms Gibbs, Mr Sleight, Mr Widd and Mr Yeo.
Ward Councillor Pollard, one resident and A Bravey, Clerk were also present.

The meeting was held in the Village Hall, Etton.

1/17.
MINUTES – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Assembly held on 3rd March 2015 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

2/17.
MATTERS ARISING – It was noted that the standing water had not been resolved at the junction at Main Street and Malton Road or at Warter Road.  The blackthorn bushes on the right hand side of Gardham Road when leaving the village still needed to be cut back.  It was also noted that the Parish Council had decided that the available dog fouling templates were not suitable for installation in a conservation area.

Resolved - That the Clerk would raise the outstanding issues with East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
3/17.
QUESTION TIME 
a) A resident commented that in some parts of the village, vehicles were being parked on both sides of the road.  Whilst this was perfectly legal, larger agricultural vehicles were struggling to pass and sometimes wing mirrors were being damaged.  It was suggested that this should be publicised in the next community newsletter.   

b) A resident commented that the pot holes on the main street junction had been poorly repaired. The Chair advised that an area engineer had offered to attend and inspect.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.16pm.
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